ST. LUKE CATHOLIC MEN’S CLUB

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, January 17, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.
Opening Prayer dedicated to recent deceased members Dennis Hickey, Val Mora, Ray Schreiber, and Oscar Villarreal was led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance was led by member Bill McBrearty.
Welcome new members & guests:
The following new members & guests were introduced: Anton Malish, friend of members Matt Mora and Joe Pina; Bob Contreras, friend of Ralf Meneses, Adolfo Moncivais and RC Contreras; Adolfo Requenez, friend of Sam Noriega; Austin Ingram, grandson of Lee Ingram and son of Brett Ingram; and Larry Medrano.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with January birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Raymond Olvera (age 83) and the youngest member was Rick Hite (age 58).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Greg Shean and his crew, Adolf Olivares, Homer Fetzer, Don Jungman and Ben Olenick, were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of Leonard Hebert’s Louisiana meatloaf with Creole sauce, mashed potatoes, Calabasita squash and oatmeal cookies & ice cream.
Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the December, 2010 SLMC General Membership Meetings were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The financial report was approved as presented.  Greg reported that the upcoming meal will be fish, coleslaw, hushpuppies or corn fritters, and French fries prepared for Lent by Sam Noriega and his crew.

Guest Speaker:


RC Contreras reported that Doug Radcliff of EyeCare S.A. is scheduled to speak at the March 21, 2011 General Membership Meeting.
Reports of Appointed Officers:
·
Budget and Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

·
Chaplain - Nat Chavez thanked those members who attended Val Mora’s Rosary.  Nat also reported that deceased members Val Mora and Dennis Hickey were added to the Mass intentions for Sunday, January 30, 211 at 11:30 a.m.  Nat and President David Keller encouraged members to attend rosary services of deceased members.

·
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas thanked Larry Dryer for his assistance with freezers and metal storage shelving, as well as Russell Phillips for his assistance organizing the new storage units.  Rico reported that SLMC is going from two small storage units to one larger unit with metal shelves at Uhl’s Storage.  The metal shelving will be provided by Uhl’s., as well as covered parking to store the BBQ pits.  Also, Rico noted that Paul Bowen has refurbished three of the four BBQ pits.

·
Procurement - Russell Phillips reported that approximately $371 from the procurement account had been spent for new shelving.

·
Membership - Everett Elstak presented the 2011 SLMC Membership Roster.  Everett reported that there are 200 active members, 43 lifetime members and two new members.  Everett reported only 14 unpaid members.

Reports of Standing Committees:
·
Communications - Peter Rangel asked board members to make sure their contact numbers are current.

·
Webmaster - John Hardin reported no major changes to the website, except Dec., 2010 minutes and an announcement about the dedication of the new storage building.

·
Christian Services - Wallie Fields reported the following: Jack Riegel is experiencing difficulty with his right knee following replacement surgery on both knees; Jack Vance has had no change in his condition; Terry Sparrow had additional surgery to remove an eye infection and has tentatively scheduled cataract surgery on his right eye; Charlie Cilfone celebrated his 91st birthday on January 6 and is doing well; Charlie Eckert is doing well despite being confined to a wheelchair; Leonard Hebert’s wife, Gracie, suffered a mild stroke and is expected to return home soon from treatment at the Methodist Hospital; Russell Phillips’ brother, Glen is resting at home following colon cancer surgery; Wallie Fields’ mother, Betty Fields is in a rehabilitation center recovering from a respiratory infection and declining motor skills; Frank Medina’s father, Frank Medina, Sr. passed away on December 29, 2010 after battling emphysema.  Get well cards were sent on behalf of SLMC.

Following treatment for Hodgkin’s Lymphoma and pneumonia, Dennis Hickey passed away on January 9, 2011.  Dennis’ rosary will be at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, January 12, 2011 at Mission Park North Funeral Home and mass will be at 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, January 13, 2011 at St. Luke Catholic Church.  Valentine “Val” Mora suffered a heart attack and passed away on December 28, 2010.  The SLMC recited one decade of the Rosary and the Club Prayer at the rosary on January 3, 2011, and the funeral on January 4, 2011 was well attended by members of SLMC.  Former SLMC president Raymond Joseph Schreiber passed away on January 4, 2011 following a stroke.  Also, Oscar Villarreal, Sr. Passed away due to complications from pneumonia, and funeral arrangements were pending.  Sympathy cards were sent to family members on behalf of SLMC.

·
Entertainment - vacant.
·
Public Relations - James Benavides is seeking mention on the parish website under ministries.  James is also speaking to Ralf Meneses about Wild Game Dinner testimonials.

·
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses had no report.

·
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported that the Wild Game Dinner is 47 days away, on Saturday, March 5, 2011 at St. Paul’s Community Center.  According to Rico, Brett Ingram is on schedule with corporate table and ticket sales.  Meat will be obtained from Presa and Dziuk’s Meat Markets, including brisket, rabbit, squirrel and shark.  Rico plans to cut back on turkey this year.  Wood cutting will take place on February 22, 2011 at Joey Groff’s property.  Sam Noriega has a supplies & equipment form.  Sausage making will take place on February 19, 2011 at Ike Eisenmenger’s place.  Admission tickets are still under construction.  Roy Lopez & Gilbert Ortiz will be this year’s bar chairmen.  Rico reminded everyone to push sales of “Big Bucks” tickets.  Also, Rico has received 40 letters from students participating in the Gerlach Auction on January 29, 2011.  The next WGD chairmen’s meeting will be announced by email.

Reports of Special Committees:
·
Scholarship - Alex Flores had no report (OCC).

·
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow had no report (OCC).

·
Audit - Bobby Margo had no report (OCC).

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
·
New Clubhouse Cost Report – RC Contreras presented a final report of costs to construct the SLMC Storage Room on the rectory lawn.  RC reported that electric services were provided by John McKendrick of McKendrick Electric, materials were provided by Larry Grothues and Charlie Parker of MG Building and Home Depot, and painting was done by Oscar Artiaga of DW Painting.  The storage unit was expanded to 12' x 18' at a total cost of $4,170.61.

·



Logo Attire Committee - Everett Elstak reported that Ralf Meneses had withdrawn from the committee to avoid a conflict of interest.  The committee selected blue denim long sleeve shirts with the club logo, which was made available for comments by the members.  Four bids have been received and a vendor decision is forthcoming.

·
St. Luke Gym - Matt Mora reported that there was no building & grounds committees meeting this week.  Construction has been delayed pending archdiocese approval of the contract by the new archbishop.  September, 2011 is still the anticipated completion date.  Architectural drawings will be available in the church foyer.

·
Christmas Dinner Dance - Ralf Meneses presented the Christmas Dinner Dance final report which is attached hereto.  According to Ralf, total expenses of $7,127.60 were exceeded by total revenue of $8,205.00 for a net profit of $1,077.40.  Ralf reported that 262 guests (30 less than 2009) attended the Christmas Dinner Dance -- 71 members and 191 paying guests.

Unfinished Business:
Ushers 12/22 Christmas Musical – Steve Kelly thanked Christmas Choir Ushers Marcello Baron, Domino Alvarez, Edward Cruz, Jr., Larry Fuentes, Roy Lopez, David Keller, Ralf Meneses and James Benavides.

New Business:

none

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
Adolf Moncivais invited members to attend the Spanish Choir Valentine’s Sweetheart Dance on Friday, February 11, 2011 at the St. Luke Parish Hall.

Adam Castillo announced that the Sisters of Divine Providence are holding a fundraiser at the Omni Hotel on IH-10 at Wurzbach, two weeks from Friday.

Peter Rangel announced the Guadalupanas’ will hold a Valentine’s Spaghetti Dinner on Sunday, February 13, 2011 from 11:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m.  Cost is $7.00.

Homer Fetzer announced that Habitat for Humanity will hold a signup on Sunday for construction of their 10th Habitat house.

Raffle winners were as follows:

Dennis Ingram won the first Big Bucks ticket; Fred Wood & R.C. Contreras won the second Big Bucks ticket; Gilbert Ortiz & Sam Noriega won the third Big Bucks ticket; Charlie Eckert & Peter Rangel won the fourth Big Bucks ticket; Dennis Lopez & Rick Hite won the fifth Big Bucks ticket; Henry Garcia & Robert Gonzales won the sixth Big Bucks ticket; R.C. Contreras & Paul Bowen won the seventh Big Bucks ticket; and Steve Dupnick & John Martinez won the eighth Big Bucks ticket.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Russell Phillips and seconded by John Donnellan.

Closing Prayer was dedicated to the sick and dying in our group and led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Correspondence:
Foresight Golf (Buckhorn ) WGD donation letter - Rico

Letter of condolence to the Matt Mora family - Matt (x2)

Cross Trail Outfitters general donation request for 2011 - Ralf

Cross Trail Outfitters 2011 calendar - Ralf

Gerlach Auction Letters - Rico:
Sarah Hegedusich

Lexie Eller

Katie Eller

Trevor Meier

Ally Meier

Brandon Meier

Carlos Rudolph Quijano, III

Anthony R. Schepis

Baliee Kilgore

New member applications:
James Ayes
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